PLUMBING INDUSTRY LEADERSHIP COALITION

August 1, 2017

The Honorable Tom Udall 531 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Rob Portman 448 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator Udall and Senator Portman:

As representatives of water- and plumbing-related organizations from across the country, members of the Plumbing Industry Leadership Coalition thank you for introducing the *Water Efficiency Improvement Act of 2017*.

The legislation would codify the Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA) successful WaterSense program, a public-private partnership that encourages voluntary reduction of water consumption by consumers and businesses through highly efficient plumbing products, services, and practices that save water, as well as money and energy.

For ten years, the WaterSense program has offered a simple way for consumers to identify water-efficient plumbing products. Plumbing products that have earned the WaterSense label have been certified to be at least 20% more efficient than the current federal level, without sacrificing performance. The program has grown to include more than 21,000 WaterSense products for bathrooms (toilets, showerheads, faucets, and urinals), commercial kitchens, and irrigation systems [2016 EPA WaterSense Accomplishments: 10 Years of Saving Water Together].

Water efficient plumbing products not only conserve water, energy and money, but also reduce the strain on our aging infrastructure. With more than 1,800 partners, WaterSense is truly an example of an effective collaboration between industry and the government to determine voluntary water efficient performance measures that can be used by consumers, industry, and state and local governments.

In a time where each program at EPA is being carefully reviewed and budget decisions are being weighed, the WaterSense program has demonstrably proven to be a sound investment of EPA's resources. We applaud your leadership in sponsoring this important legislation and look forward to working with you on its swift passage.

Sincerely,

Members of the Plumbing Industry Leadership Coalition

Alliance for Water Efficiency
Mary Ann Dickinson, President and CEO
www.allianceforwaterefficiency.org

American Society of Plumbing Engineers Billy Smith, Executive Director and CEO www.aspe.org

American Supply Association
Michael Adelizzi, Executive Vice President
www.asa.net

Canadian Institute of Plumbing & Heating

Ralph Suppa, CEO www.ciph.com

Copper Development Association Inc.

Andrew G. Kireta Jr., Vice President www.copper.org

CSA America, Inc.

Adam Davies, Global Business Director www.csagroup.org

International Association of Plumbing and Mechanical Officials (IAPMO)

Russ Chaney, Chief Executive Officer www.iapmo.org

International Code Council

Dominic Sims, Chief Executive Officer www.iccsafe.org

National Institute of Building Sciences

Henry L. Green, President www.nibs.org

NSF

Harold Chase, Legislative Director www.nsf.org

Plastic Pipe and Fittings Association

Dick Church, Executive Director www.ppfahome.org

Plumbing-Heating-Cooling Contractors—National Association

Michael Copp, Executive Vice President www.phccweb.org

Plumbing Manufacturers International

Kerry Stackpole, CEO www.safeplumbing.org

United Association of Journeymen and Apprentices of the Plumbing and Pipe Fitting Industry of the United States, Canada and Australia

Tom Bigley, Director of Plumbing Services www.ua.org

Water Quality Association

Pauli Undesser, Executive Director www.wqa.org